
Trump Administration Delays Tariffs on Canada and Mexico 
 
Yesterday, President Trump announced an agreement with Canada and Mexico to delay the 
proposed 25% tariffs on certain imported products from both countries until April 2, 2025. The one-
month exemption will apply to products that comply with the US-Mexico-Canada (USMCA) free 
trade agreement. According to the White House, 50% of products from Mexico and 62% of products 
from Canada could still face tariffs under the new agreement. 
 
Separately, President Trump’s proposed tariffs on imported steel and aluminum to the United 
States are scheduled to go into effect on Wednesday, March 12.  
 
NDA is continuing to analyze the impact of the proposed tariffs on the demolition industry and will 
keep members updated on the latest developments in Washington.  
 
 


